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May 11, 2023 

 

ADDENDUM #4 

CITY HALL SECOND FLOOR REMODEL 

PROJECT NO. 2023-009 

 

Dear Contractor, 

 

The City of The Dalles is providing this Addendum to clarify the April 14, 2023, 

Invitation to Bid for Project No. 2023-009 CITY HALL – SECOND FLOOR 

REMODEL. This Addendum is based on questions relating to the April 28, 2023, 

mandatory pre-bid site inspection. None of these responses have resulted in any 

amendments to the existing solicitation or form of contract. 

 

1. Section I(D)(1) (Page 4 of 40) of the solicitation requires all bidders seeking 

award to have attended the 1:00 p.m. mandatory pre-bid site inspection on April 

28, 2023, at City Hall. Any potential bidders seeking award must have signed in 

by 1:00 p.m. to be deemed responsible bidders eligible for the City’s award of the 

contemplated contract for Project No. 2023-009 – this responsibility requirement 

is only applicable to the successful general contractor (i.e., the bidder seeking 

award) and is not applicable to any potential subcontractors retained by the 

successful bidder under the contract. 

 

2. The sign-in sheet for Project No. 2023-009’s mandatory pre-bid site inspection on 

April 28, 2023, at City Hall is attached to and made part of this Addendum #4 as 

its Exhibit A. 

 

Pursuant to OAR 137-049-0250, you are not required to provide written acknowledgment 

of this addendum’s receipt when you submit your bid. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

CITY OF THE DALLES, OR 

 

 

_________________________ 

Daniel Hunter 

Project Manager 

City of The Dalles 



EXHIBIT A
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